
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL AND FedEx 

June 17 , 2016 

Mr. Robert Stein 
Chairman 
The Connecticut Siting Council 
Ten Franklin Square 
New Britain, CT  06051 

Re: The United Illuminating Company’s Notice of Exempt Modification Pursuant to 
R.C.S.A. § 16-50j-58 to Existing Energy Facility Site  for the transmission facilities 
attached to the bridge crossing the Mill River Crossing on Skiff Street , Hamden, 
Connecticut – Notice of Exempt Modification 

Dear Chairman Stein: 

Pursuant to Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies (“R.C.S.A.”) § 16-50j-58, The United 
Illuminating Company (“UI” or “Company”) hereby notifies the Connecticut Siting Council (the 
“Council”) of its intent to make exempt modifications to itstransmission cable supports on the 
bridge crossing the Mill River on Skiff Street in Hamden, Connecticut (“Facility” or  “Energy 
Facility Site”).  The $625 filing fee, along with two copies of this Notice of Exempt Modification 
(“Notice”), are enclosed herewith. 

UI has not included a noise analysis with this Notice as the modifications primarily concern the 
grounding at the site and will have no impact on the noise produced by the Facility. 

Existing Energy Facility 

The site is located at approximately 210 Skiff Street in Hamden, Connecticut.  The latitude and 
longitude of the Facility is 41.371935, -72.908306.  The Facility’s boundaries are depicted on the 
follow satelite image.
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Proposed Modifications 
 
The Town of Hamden has a project to rebuild the existing bridge that crosses over the Mill River 
on Skiff Street in Hamden, Connecticut. Currently this bridge supports one of The United 
Illuminating Company’s High Pressure Gas Filled transmission cables which are enclosed in a 6” 
steel pipe. In order to support this project and maintain reliable service to our customers, the 
existing cable pipe will need to be supported and reattached to the new bridge, future conduit 
sleeves will also be added into the new bridge abutments to support a future transmission line 
should one be required. Drawings of the proposed permanent cable support system are attached 
hereto. 
 
These modifications are in the interest of public safety and according to RCSA § 16-50j-57(b) do 
not constitute a substantial environmental effect.   
 
Compliance with R.C.S.A. § 16-50j-57(b) 
 
As stated above, pursuant to R.C.S.A. § 16-50j-57, UI believes that the proposed changes do not 
constitute a modification to an existing facility that may have a substantial adverse environmental 
effect and is exempt from the requirement to obtain a certificate pursuant to Section 16-50k of the 
Connecticut General Statutes.  Specifically, consistent with § 16-50j-57(b), the proposed changes 
to the existing site do not: 
 

(A) Extend the boundaries of the site beyond the existing fenced compound; 

(B) Increase the height of existing associated equipment; 

(C) Increase noise levels at the site boundary by 6 decibels or more, or to levels that exceed 
state and local criteria; 
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(D) Manage electric and magnetic field levels at the site boundary in a manner that is 
inconsistent with the Council’s Best Management practices for Electric and Magnetic 
Fields at the site boundary; 

(E) Cause a significant adverse change or alteration in the physical or environmental 
characteristics of the site; or 

(F) Impair the structural integrity of the facility, as determined in a certification provided by 
a professional engineer licensed in Connecticut, where applicable. 

 
 
UI intends to initiate the work on or after the Council’s acknowledgement that the proposed 
activities are exempt. 
 
Do not hesitate to contact me at (203) 499-2864 should you have an questions regarding this 
notice. 
 
 
Very truly yours, 

 
James R. Morrissey 
Attorney 
UIL Holdings Corporation 
As Agent for The United Illuminating Company 
 
 
 
Enclosure 
 
cc: Mayor Curt B. Leng, Town of Hamden 
 Melanie Bachman, Esq., Connecticut Siting Council 

Amy Hicks, The United Illuminating Company 
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